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February 9, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am pleased to enclose a motion to approve three reclaimed water strategies to move forward with engineering, economic, and environmental analyses as part of the Reclaimed Water Comprehensive Plan.  The analytical results will provide needed information in the decision-making process to determine if King County’s existing reclaimed water program should expand.  King County Council consideration of reclaimed water strategies for further analysis is required in accordance with the planning process (see attached graphic) that was approved through Motion 13108.  
I am recommending that the following three reclaimed water strategies for further analysis based on significant input from interested parties:

· Redmond/Bear Creek Basin Brightwater Centralized Strategy.  This strategy would expand anticipated reclaimed water production and distribution from the Brightwater Treatment Plant to serve potential nonpotable consumptive and wetland enhancement uses in the City of Redmond and in the Bear Creek Basin.  
· Reclaimed Water Skimming or Polishing Decentralized Strategy.  This strategy would provide reclaimed water from small preassembled or prepackaged reclaimed water facilities.  The facilities would be located within a mile of a potential reclaimed water use and draw wastewater from a King County regional conveyance pipeline for reclamation.
· Renton/Tukwila South Plant Centralized Strategy.  This strategy would expand reclaimed water production and distribution at the South Treatment Plant to primarily serve potential nonpotable consumptive uses in the cities of Renton and Tukwila.

Each strategy is distinct and represents a different method of providing reclaimed water to serve a range of potential uses.  The selected strategies are smaller in size and scale than the initial set of strategies developed by the Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD).  Each strategy makes use of existing wastewater or reclaimed water infrastructure.  Analysis of the strategies will provide the region with a greater understanding of the full range of benefits, costs, impacts, and other factors associated with the potential expansion of the County’s existing reclaimed water program.  The results of the analyses will be useful for making decisions about how expanded use of reclaimed water could serve as a wastewater effluent management tool.  

More details on these strategies and the process that led to my recommendation are provided in the enclosed report that was prepared by the WTD of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks.  

I appreciate the participation and input of the tribes, local governments, state agencies, water and sewer districts, environmental groups, business groups, and other interested parties in this process.  I look forward to their continued involvement throughout the remaining steps of the planning process.  
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Pam Elardo, Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 
206-684-1236.
Thank you for your consideration of this legislation.  I urge the Council to approve this motion.  
Sincerely,
Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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